
 

JUST CRUISING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A message from the President  
 
Well its not long now until the big day, and no I’m not talking 

about a visit from the big man in a red suit, its All Ford Day!! The 

All Ford Day Committee have been hard at work to make sure 

they have everything in order and haven’t forgotten any small 

details in the lead up to the event on the 17th October. 

I know I sound like a broken record but it is so so important that 

we have all hands on deck on that weekend due to the extra 

obstacles that have been thrown at us within the current 

environment. 

As we have said previously you don’t need to enter your car to 

be judged, just having you guys there helping and being part of 

our club display will be so appreciated. If you have entered or 

can help don’t forget to let Sean, Kim, Paul or Dennis know so 

they can put you on the list.  Its shaping up to be one of the 

biggest events in the clubs history. 

On another note, although our past events have been few and 

far between (thanks Covid), they have been fantastic and our 

upcoming ones are looking great.  It’s great to see the amount of 

members coming out to each cruise.  I am sure we are the envy 

of all the other clubs with how active we are!! Lets all keep up 

the great work!! 

 

Keep on cruising!! 

 

Brett Moseley 

President

JULY / AUGUST  
2021 

 
General Meetings 

7:30pm 
Every 2nd Wednesday  

of the Month 
THE OAKDEN CENTRAL 

Corner of Fosters Road & Hilltop 

Drive, Oakden, SA 

Contact Us 

 

FPV & XR Car Club of SA Inc 

PO Box 56, Ingle Farm 

SA 5098 

 

0458 371 575 

 

 

info@fpvxrclub.com.au 

 

 

www.fpvxrclub.com.au 

 

FPV & XR Car Club –SA 

Incorporated  
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Quiz Night 

Friday 19th July  
 

Well the 2021 Quiz night did not disappoint!  

Thanks to all members, their family and friends who came 

along to support the club at our quiz night. We started the night 

with a full room of 11 teams and you could feel the 

competitiveness in the air the second we got everyone seated. 

Then our mystery Quiz Masters were introduced, past members 

Darren Phillis and his lovely partner Kelly who did an amazing job 

and kept the night flowing to schedule with some laughs along 

the way.  The first winners of the night with the most creative 

team name was The Cortinas on table 28 who won a goodie 

basket to help them through the quiz.   

 

At the half time break and after completing four rounds it was 

a close game with “Quiz On Your Face” in the lead with 29 

points and then close in second of “Let’s Get Quizical” on 26 

and three teams on 14 points in equal last place. Everyone had 

time to bet on the silent auctions, play the coin toss and enjoy 

some supper. Congratulations to Mark Kraft on winning the 

bottle of scotch and Paul Minett for winning the Maughan Thiem 

any car you want for the weekend.  

 

During the night we had three mystery rounds which the results  

were not released until after the rest of the points were tallied.  
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At the end of the quiz the placings were: 

Quiz Rounds scores  The scores for the Mystery Rounds were 

TABLE NAME TABLE  TOTAL  

 

TABLE NAME TABLE  
Mystery 
Round 
Points 

Quiz on your face 36 50  CWAFT 32 38 

Lets get quizzical 37 42  Dipsticks 39 32 

CWAFT 32 40  Lets get quizzical 37 32 

Not the Brainiacs 26 37  Quiz on your face 36 31 

Dipsticks 39 34  Not the Brainiacs 26 30 

The Cortinas 38 28  NFI 35 24 

NFI 35 27  Wild Ponys 31 24 

E=MC2 33 26  Pat is Macauleys #1fan 34 23 

Pat is Macauleys #1fan 34 26  E=MC2 33 23 

BA Baracus 40 26  BA Baracus 40 20 

Wild Ponys 31 22  The Cortinas 38 20 

 

 

Overall Placings 

TABLE NAME TABLE  TOTAL 

Quiz on your face 36 81 

CWAFT 32 78 

Lets get quizzical 37 74 

Not the Brainiacs 26 67 

Dipsticks 39 66 

NFI 35 51 

Pat is Macauleys #1fan 34 49 

E=MC2 33 49 

The cortinas 38 48 

BA Baracus 40 46 

Wild Pony’s 31 46 

 

Congratulations to the winners of the night “Quiz on Your Face” and commiserations to the losing team 

“Wild Pony’s”. 

 

The club raised $2463.79, I would like to thank everyone involved in the quiz night, those who helped, 

donated and attended and a huge thank you to Darren and Kelly, without you all the night would not have 

been the success it was.  
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Charge your Batteries 

Cruise 

Sunday 15th August 

Hosted by Dennis Smith  

After a couple of false starts due to the Covid 

lockdowns we finally managed to get a cruise 

underway. Instead of a BBQ which would have been awkward due to the 

uncertainty with covid social distancing rules we thought we’d play it on 

the safe side, and we get a cruise done instead. Besides, for those of us 

that don’t use our cars as our daily drivers we really needed to get those 

cars out and get those batteries charged. 

As luck would have it the weather was fantastic for a winter’s day, and we 

had 14 cars which was a great turn out. After cruising our way through 

One Tree Hill, Kersbrook, Gumeracha, Mount Torrens and Tungkillo we 

finally made it to our destination at Palmer lookout where we stopped for 

a good catch up chat and some nice photos. It was a pretty smooth run 

there without getting anyone lost!  

After a quick(ish) rest stop break at Tungkillo we headed back to One Tree 

Hill via Birdwood. So far so good until I gave the instruction to turn right at 

Birdwood and I lost two thirds of the cars who went straight ahead oops! I 

think I may need to upgrade my UHF to a 5-watt radio! Anyway, most of 

us managed to get together again near Forreston Road and cruised back 

through to Kersbrook where we all finally got all back together and cruised 

down the hill to One Tree Hill and said our goodbyes over the radio and 

headed off. 

Hopefully everybody had a great day. 

 



Just Cruising Newsletter               July / August 2021 

 
 
                                                                        

  5 
 

Club Sponsors 

 

 

Club Supporters 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Save the Dates 

As it’s coming up to the silly season we thought we would release dates for the upcoming cruises for the 

rest of the year.  Hopefully there will be no changes, no lockdowns and no more restrictions.   

Keep an eye out closer to the event for the flyers.  

Sunday 17th October All Ford Day 

Saturday 30th October Halloween Cruise 

Friday 5-Sunday 7th November Riverland Auto Expo 

Saturday 20th November Milang Picnic Cruise 

Friday 3rd December Christmas Party 

Saturday 18th December Lights Cruise 
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As most of you will be aware All Ford Day SA 2021 is getting closer. This is a major event for our 

club and requires commitment from all members to participate in any way they can to ensure the 

event runs smoothly. 

While important to the club as a form of fundraising, it is also crucial that we keep the event 

running for the larger Ford community as it is the biggest Ford enthusiast event in SA. 

Due to the importance and hard work required to run this event, my expectation is that all 

members attend this event and support in any way they can. We appreciate and need everyone's 

support!  

We understand that not all members are into the car show style events, but this event is more 

about having support from members for setup and operation of the event. It is also a great 

opportunity for our club to show the strength in numbers and variety of vehicles we have within 

our club. So, it would be great to have as many club vehicles on display as possible.  Even if you 

don't want to display your vehicle, I would encourage all members to come and assist on the day 

anyway. If you have any friends or family keen to help, we certainly won't turn them down either! 

As mentioned at the last meeting, Sean is more than happy to provide further information to new 

members and also assist any members with information on the judging process. This includes how 

to help as a volunteer judge on the day as well as how to prepare your vehicle for a show n shine. 

Next meeting we will have a list of jobs for the Saturday set up and Sunday for the show, we will 

then form a roster which will go out to all members.  We also require members to have their Covid 

Marshall Training for the event, if you can complete the training on line and then forward your 

certificate to Robyn to keep on file for the day. 

Thanks for your support, 

Committee and All Ford Day Committee 
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Tourquing Points 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nice to see the Committee are keeping up with the 

times, our last two meetings have been via Zoom 

(Pete and Helen were apologies). 

A big happy 80th Birthday to our life Member  

Peter Wadham! We all hope you enjoy your day and 

many more birthdays to come! 

 

We have held 15 rooms at the Waikerie hotel 

for this event, please call on 8541 2999 to 

make your reservation mentioning that your 

booking is part of the  

FPV XR Car Club Group Booking.  

 

Our room block will be released on October 8th 

so please ensure you book your 

accommodation asap. 

You will need to provide a credit card at the 

time of booking, accommodation cost are as 

follows: 

• Hotel King Room $150.00 per night  

(5 available) 

• Standard Hotel Room $120.00 per night 

(10 available) 

 

Did you know, back in 1965, Ford wanted to make a statement and the company decided to place a Ford Mustang 

onto the observation deck of the Empire State Building, knowing full well it would gain plenty of headlines.  Of course, 

getting the car to that point was a much trickier process than people realized, and the Mustang had to be separated 

into four separate pieces, with the resident elevators being used to transport them up to the deck. 
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Quiz Answers - Can you fill in the missing words? 

Here’s the answers to last newsletters quiz, didn’t get any entries so no one gets the prize! 

1. The first Ford cars were sold in Australia in 1904 

 

2. Ford opened its first Australian sales office in Melbourne in 1909 

 

3. Ford began local manufacture in July 1925 in Geelong and established assembly plants in 

NSW Qld, SA and WA in the 1920’s and 1930s. 

 

4. Ford introduced the V8 engine into popular usage in 1932. 

 

5. The worlds first Coupe Utility was designed and mass produced by Ford Australian in 1934. 

 

6. In 1993 Ford Australia was the first local to fit sash/lap belts for centre rear passengers 

(Falcon/Fairlane/ltd) 

 

7. Ford Australia won the Australia Design Award in 1983 for the XE Falcon 

 

8. Ford introduced the plastic fuel tank in 1973 in the XD Falcon 

 

Bunnings Sausage Sizzle 

We have been asked to do a sausage sizzle  

SATURDAY 23RD OCTOBER 

 

If you can help out please let Robyn know asap so you can be put on the roster.  

Thanks in advance for your help in volunteering. 

BBQ ROSTER – SATURDAY 23RD OCTOBER 

9 to 10 10 to 11 11 to 12 12 to 1 1 to 2 2 to 3 3 to 4 
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Charity News 

Just want to thank everyone who has kindly donated goods and money 

to our chosen charity.  Here is some more information of the wonderful 

services they provide…..if you want to look into the charity check them 

out on face book or at http://backpacks4sakids.org/ 

Anchor Packs 

We have recently been made aware by 

Youth and Homelessness agencies of 

the need for a different type of 

emergency pack geared to the needs 

of young people aged 12-25 years 

experiencing primary or secondary homelessness 

(broadly speaking sleeping rough or having only 

temporary, unsafe or unsuitable accommodation such 

as sleeping on friends’ couches). 

These young people are highly vulnerable to danger, violence, sexual exploitation, illicit drugs, 

other unlawful behaviors, and compromised mental health and well-being. They often are not well 

linked with agencies which could offer support, advice and positive pathways for the future, and 

many of them have not accessed financial support (for example from Centrelink) due either to 

reticence to engage with authorities, or low levels of literacy and numeracy which makes such 

access difficult without an advocate.  

The gaps in current service delivery include the gap we are seeking to fill with Anchor Packs, 

namely an easily-accessible resource which provides the immediate emergency items to help keep 

young homeless people as physically, emotionally and mentally as safe as possible while attempts 

are made to connect them with more long-term assistance and supports to assist them toward a 

more positive future. 

Research consistently demonstrates that young people experiencing homelessness face major 

threats to their physical, sexual, emotional and mental wellbeing and consequently to their long-

term ability to lead safe, fulfilling lives and develop their capabilities and potential. A homeless 

young person has immediate needs for tangible items like those we will put in the Anchor Packs for 

weather protection, personal hygiene, and transport costs, plus information we will include on how 

and where to get help. But the young person also needs items such as pencils and sketchpads to 

give them some distraction and ‘mental space’. Importantly, the need to feel someone cares about 

their well-being is equally vital, as we have discovered from feedback from Backpacks recipients. 

We and the agencies with whom we liaise consider the Anchor Packs will make a positive difference 

to the lives of young people by providing emergency items, information and the boost to self-

esteem gained by young people in crisis situations in knowing there is help available and people 

do care about them. Ultimately, we hope this small intervention will contribute to enhanced well-

being and a reduction in threats like long-term homelessness, substance abuse, unwanted 

pregnancy, interaction with the justice system and social exclusion. 
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Committee Members 
 

President:   Brett Moseley 

Vice President:   Sean Malone 

Secretary:   Robyn Moseley 

Treasurer:   Helen Wadham 

Events Coordinator:  Cassie Kerton 

Events 1:   Tony Barbaro 

    Dennis Smith 

Events 2:   Paul Minett 

    Liam Wyatt 

All Ford Day Rep:  Kim Malone    Kim Malone 

    Sean Malone 

    Paul Minett 

Editor:    Robyn Moseley 

Website Manager:  Sean Malone 

Catering Officer:  Lee Barbaro 

 
Want to advertise in the Newsletter? 
 
$20 will buy you quarter of a page for you to advertise anything you wish to sell or promote.  Email 
Robyn at info@fpvxrclub.com.au and she can help you out with any requests you have. 

 
 
From the Editor 
Thank you for reading the 2021 July / August Edition of the FPV & XR Car Club of SA’s Newsletter, 
Just Cruising. If you have any articles, photos, advertisements you would like to see in the 
newsletter, please email them to me at info@fpvxrclub.com.au and I will get them into the 
newsletter as soon as possible.   
Many thanks 
Robyn Moseley, Editor 

 
Our Reason for Being 

The FPV & XR Car Club SA is committed to providing a quality family 
orientated social club for those who enjoy driving their FPV, XR, 
Tickford, Ford Performance and specific Ford Heritage Vehicles, 
making new friends and having fun.  The club welcomes all friendly 
like-minded people with similar interests. 

 
Upcoming Events 

 

 

Sunday  
26th September 

Sedan Pub Lunch 
Cruise 

 

Sunday 
17th October 
All Ford Day 

 

Saturday  
30th September 

Halloween Cruise 

-Don’t forget to RSVP! -  

YES OR NO 

-  All cruises are subject to change - 

mailto:info@fpvxrclub.com.au

